## 英語問題

## 注意事項

- 1. 試験開始の指示があるまで問題冊子を開いてはいけません。
- 2. この問題冊子は10ページです。落丁、乱丁、印刷不鮮明などの箇所がある場合には申し出てください。
- 3. 問題冊子および解答用紙が配布された後、解答用紙の所定欄に座席番号・氏名・フリガナを正確に記入し、座席番号については、その番号を正しくマークしてください。
- 4. 解答は必ず解答用紙の指定された箇所に正しくマークしてください。マーク箇所 を誤った解答は無効です。
- 5. マーク解答欄記入上の注意
  - (1) 解答は指定された解答欄にマークし、その他の部分には何も書かないでください。例えば、 **20** と表示のある問いに対して、③と解答する場合には、次の例のように**解答番号 20** の**解答欄**の③にマークしてください。

例	良い例	悪い例

解答	解				答				欄						
番号	1	2	3	4	(5)	6	7	8	9	10	11)	12	(13)	(14)	(15)
20	E13	М 2 Ш	1	М 4 Ш	E 5	Б 6 Ш	М 7 Ш	В В Ш	E 9 3	М 10 Ш	М 11 Ш	М 12 Ш	т 13 Ш	М 14 Ш	М 15 Ш

- (2) 複数の解答がある場合も、同じ解答欄にマークしてください。ただし、指示された解答数より多くマークした場合は、その解答はすべて不正解となります。
- (3) 解答用紙へのマークはすべてHBのシャープペンシルまたは鉛筆で行い、訂正 する場合にはプラスチック製消しゴムで丁寧によく消し、消しくずはきれいに取り除いてください。
- (4) 解答用紙は絶対に汚さないでください。また折り曲げたり破ったりしないでください。
- (5) 解答欄の所定欄以外の余白部分は、何も記入しないでください。記入したり、 汚したりすると解答用紙読み取り時の誤読の原因となり、採点できない場合があります。
- 6. 試験時間中に退場することはできません。
- 7. 問題冊子は必ず持ち帰ってください。
- 8. 解答用紙は持ち帰ってはいけません。

Ι	次	の対詞	舌文(i)と(ii)を読んで、	1	~	6	」に入れるのにもっとも適切なもの	を
(1	)~	4の中	<b>Þからそれぞれ一つずつ</b>	選び、	そ	の番号	<b>景をマークしなさい。</b>	
(i)								
Terry	<i>'</i> :	Hey,	do you have any pets?					
Yum	i :	Yes,	1 She's very play	yful. W	e g	ot her	from a shelter when she was just thr	ee
		montl	hs old.					
Terry	<i>'</i> :	That's	s cool! How long have yo	u had h	er?			
Yum	i :	2	It's been amazing to s	ee her g	grov	v and b	become a part of our family.	
Terry	<i>'</i> :	Wow,	, that's a long time! 3					
Yum	i :	Havir	ng a dog around is like l	naving o	end	less joy	y. She brings so much happiness into o	ur
		home	<i>i.</i>					
1		1	I wanted a dog named N	Mia.				
		2	I have a dog named Mia	ì.				
		3	I used to have a dog nar	ned Mi	a, b	ut not a	anymore.	
		4	I'm going to get a dog n	amed N	Лia.			
2		1	She's been with us for a	bout ter	n ye	ears nov	W.	
		2	She left our house right	after sh	ne w	vas bori	rn.	
		3	It's been a few months s	since sh	e w	as born	n.	
		4	She was in the shelter a	few mo	onth	is ago.		
3		(1)	Would you like to have	another	do	g?		
		2	Can I have a dog like M	Iia?				
		3	Why did your dog like	your far	nily	7?		
		4	What's it like having a	dog?				

(ii): Hey, Teresa, what are your plans tonight? Teresa: 4 some time cleaning my apartment, why? Jacob : Actually, Mary and I are going to catch a movie. 5 Teresa: Oh? What's playing? Jacob : The new horror film *The Sound of Horror* is coming out. Teresa: Hmm... I'm not into horror movies actually... Jacob : No? Do you prefer romantic comedies? On Top of the Clouds is still showing. Teresa: Are you sure you don't mind? Jacob : Of course not. Teresa: I can always clean tomorrow. 4 I'd like to spend I'd like to buy I wanted to use I wanted to see 5 (1) Do you want to play catch? (2) Do you like to play movies? (3) Do you want to join us? Do you like making movies? (1)I can't stand romantic comedies! 6

I can clean the house instead.

I need to take out the garbage.

I always enjoy a good laugh!

	つずつ選び、その	)番号	ナをマークしなさ	ν, o			
This is	s the second time I ride		a horse.	3	have ridden	4	have riding
You a	re responsible for to	aking	care 8 the 1	pets.			
1	of	2	to	3	against	4	in
My gr	randparents are thin	nking	<b>9</b> going on	vaca	tion next month.		
1	by	2	in	3	to	4	about
Mike	received a phone ca	all	10 dinner.				
1	while	2	when	3	during	4	between
11	your hand if you	have	a question.				
1	Raise	2	Raises	3	Raised	4	Raising
They j	practiced 12	Engli	sh together to impr	ove 1	their skills.		
1	speak	2	spoke	3	speech	4	speaking

**16** に入れるのにもっとも適切なものを①~④の中からそれぞれ

 $\prod$ 

My brothers set off o	n their journey 13	in the morning.	
1 fast	(2) early	(3) quick	(4) lately
She had already 1	dinner when I arriv	ved.	
1 eat	2 ate	(3) eaten	(4) eating
There is a meeting [	15 for tomorrow mo	orning.	
1 visited	2 planning	3 scheduled	(4) careful
Jane put 16 doi	ng her homework until	the last minute.	
1 at	(2) off	(3) for	(4) over

- They (1) can either (2) go swimming at the pool (3) and (4) play soccer at the park.
- My daughter <u>(1) regrets</u> <u>(2) not</u> <u>(3) study</u> harder <u>(4) for</u> the last exam.
- India <u>1</u> has the <u>2</u> large population <u>3</u> of <u>4</u> all the countries in the world.
- I can 1 show you the new 2 washing machine 3 that I 4 buy yesterday.
- Everyone in the class  $\underbrace{\text{going}}$  to the concert  $\underbrace{\text{going}}$  it is free  $\underbrace{\text{for}}$  them.

IV 次の 22 ~ 24 の文にもっとも近い意味を表すものを 1 ~ 4 の中からそれぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

- **22** Kate actively participates in the school dance team.
  - (1) Kate sometimes dances in the school team.
  - (2) Kate eagerly takes part in the school dance team.
  - (3) Kate hardly attends the school dance team.
  - (4) Kate was a serious member of the school dance team.

Does the bookshop stay open as long as there are customers?

- (1) Does the bookshop remain open while there are customers?
- (2) Is the bookshop open only when there are no customers?
- 3 Does the bookshop close when there are customers?
- (4) Is the bookshop closed once the customers leave?

James hurt himself in a car accident last week.

- (1) James caused a car accident last week.
- (2) James was injured in a car accident last week.
- (3) James went by a car accident last week.
- (4) James was nearly hit by a car last week.

## V 次の英文を読んで、後の設問に答えなさい。

There are many famous stuffed\* bears, but the two most famous are probably Winnie-the-Pooh and Paddington Bear. Pooh first appeared in a London newspaper on Christmas Eve in 1925. Paddington Bear first appeared in a children's picture book in 1958. He became so popular that a Paddington Bear stuffed toy was the first item to pass through the Channel Tunnel\*\* connecting England and France in 1994. When it comes to stuffed animals, bears are certainly the most popular. But what is the origin of stuffed bear toys and the name "teddy bear"?

The "teddy bear" is named after the former United States President Theodore Roosevelt, who was called "Teddy." Roosevelt loved the outdoors and often went hunting. On one bear hunting trip in November 1902, most of Roosevelt's friends had already killed an animal, but Roosevelt had not. His friends captured a bear alive and told Roosevelt to shoot it. Roosevelt said that would be "unsportsmanlike\*\*\*," and refused to shoot it. Later that month, a newspaper printed a political cartoon about the incident. In the cartoon, Roosevelt looked unhappy and refused to shoot a cute baby bear.

Soon after that, an American toy company began making stuffed bear toys. The American company called them "Teddy's bear" after Roosevelt. Around the same time, a German company had already been making other stuffed animals. They started making stuffed bears around the same time that Roosevelt's story became popular. The German company claims that it made the world's first teddy bear after hearing about the political cartoon. Probably, the American and German companies created stuffed bears at the same time.

<sup>\*</sup> stuffed ぬいぐるみの

<sup>\*\*</sup> Channel Tunnel 英仏海峡トンネル

<sup>\*\*\*</sup> unsportsmanlike 競技精神にかなっていない

設問 次の 25 ~ 29 について、本文の内容と一致するものを1 ~ 4 の中からそれ ぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

- Which of the statements below is true?
- (1) The world's first "teddy bear" was called Winnie-the-Pooh.
- (2) Winnie-the-Pooh's first appearance was before Paddington Bear's.
- (3) Winnie-the-Pooh was the first item to pass through the Channel Tunnel.
- (4) Winnie-the-Pooh was named after President Theodore Roosevelt.
- What happened on the hunting trip in November 1902?
- 1 Roosevelt was the last person to kill an animal.
- (2) Roosevelt refused to kill a bear.
- (3) Roosevelt shot a bear.
- (4) Roosevelt invented the "teddy bear."
- Why did the American company call their toy "Teddy's bear"?
- (1) A political cartoon about Theodore Roosevelt gave them the idea.
- (2) The toy maker was friends with Theodore Roosevelt.
- 3 Theodore Roosevelt killed a bear when hunting.
- (4) Theodore Roosevelt loved the outdoors.
- According to the passage, which of the statements is true?
- (1) Winnie-the-Pooh was the model for the first teddy bear.
- (2) An American company made the world's first stuffed animal.
- (3) A German company thought of the name "Teddy bear."
- (4) Two different companies started making teddy bears at around the same time.
- The main topic of this passage is to
- (1) say that Theodore Roosevelt looked like a teddy bear.
- (2) argue that the teddy bear is definitely from England.
- (3) argue that the teddy bear is definitely from Germany.
- (4) introduce some different famous bear characters.

VI 次の **30** を一つの文章としてまとまるように並べ替えた場合、もっとも適切な配列を1~4の中から一つ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

30

I was having a great time on my first trip to New York City.

- (A) Together, we looked around and eventually found my passport on a bench in the park.
- (B) However, when I realized I had lost my passport in the park, I suddenly felt lost.
- (C) I was so happy and thankful for the lady's help.
- (D) Just then, an elderly lady approached me and asked what was wrong, offering to help search for it.

It was a memorable moment during my adventures in New York City.

- (1) (D)-(B)-(A)-(C)
- (2) (B)-(D)-(A)-(C)
- (3) (C)-(B)-(D)-(A)
- (4) (B)-(C)-(D)-(A)

	s味を表すように、 語の番号をマークし		替えて英文を完成し、	31
飛行機は 20 世紀で最	<b>最も重要な発明でし</b> た。	た。		
The airplane	31	32	the 20th centur	y.
<ul><li>important</li><li>the</li></ul>	<ul><li>(2) invention</li><li>(6) was</li></ul>	(3) most	(4) of	
このお店はクレジッ	トカードを使って買	い物ができますか。		
Can I <b>33</b>	<u> </u>	34	items at this store?	
<ol> <li>buy</li> <li>to</li> </ol>	<ul><li>(2) card</li><li>(6) use</li></ul>	(3) credit	<b>4</b> my	
バランスの取れた食	事は健康な生活のた	めに必須です。		
A <b>35</b>		<b>36</b> he	ealthy lifestyle.	
<ul><li>1 a</li><li>5 essential</li></ul>	<ul><li>2 balanced</li><li>6 is</li></ul>	(3) diet	(4) for	
息子たちは父親が重	い家具を動かすのを	:手伝いました。		
His	]	38	heavy furniture.	
<ul><li>father</li><li>their</li></ul>	<ul><li>2 helped</li><li>6 sons</li></ul>	(3) move	4 the	